

State of Wisconsin Higher Educational Aids Board

Telephone: (608) 267-2206 Fax: (608) 267-2808 http://heab.state.wi.us Connie Hutchison, PhD
Executive Secretary

Tony Evers

Governor

Monthly Memo
December 2023

Happy Holidays!

In this issue:

- Update on new system
- Processing Schedule
- Grant Updates 23-24 Committed and Spent

P.O. Box 7885

Madison, WI 53707-7885

HEABmail@wisconsin.gov

Upcoming Events

Update on New System

We will begin user acceptance testing in the next few days. After completion of our user acceptance testing the schools that volunteered will begin testing. I would expect school testing to begin sometime in January 2024. Please watch for an e-mail from Barb Moermond providing more details.

Processing Schedule

Notification List 23-24

Distributed Wednesday afternoons. December 6, 13, and 20. January 10, 17, 24, and 31.

Notification List 24-25

To be determined...we're hoping sometime in January.

AES/TES List

Distributed Thursday afternoons.

December 7, and 14.

January 11, 18, and 25.

Voucher Processing

Tuesdays and Fridays for files uploaded by noon. December 1, 5, 8, 12, 15, and 19.

January 5, 9, 12, 16, 19, 23, 26, and 30.

Special Vouchers (for loan programs)

Processed weekly on Wednesdays.

December 6 and 13.

January 10, 17, 24, and 31.

Please check our website calendar for the most current processing schedule updates.

Grant Updates

23-24 committed and spent as of 12/6/23

	<u>Current</u>	This Time Last Year
Wisconsin Grant – Private, non-profit		
Committed	166.78%	136.06%
Spent	47.87%	37.81%
Wisconsin Grant - Tribal		
Committed	145.09%	108.39%
Spent	44.17%	32.14%
Wisconsin Grant – UW		
Committed	121.80%	118.09%
Spent	48.40%	49.41%
Wisconsin Grant – Technical		
Committed	232.18%	232.70%
Spent	60.83%	59.05%

Upcoming Events

Scheduled HEAB board meeting: Friday, January 26, 2024, April 19, 2024, and July 26, 2024.

HEAB training dates: HEAB's next training session will be on **Tuesday, February 27th at 9:00 a.m.** The training will be held virtually via Microsoft Teams. Please contact Elizabeth Misel at Elizabeth.misel@wisconsin.gov or 608-267-2206 to register for training.

If you have any questions, concerns or comments please contact Connie Hutchison at (608) 267-2206 or connie.hutchison@wisconsin.gov. Thank you!